
From: Judy Branfman 
Sent: Wednesday, July 10, 2024 8:49 PM
To: 'City Clerk Council and Public Services' <clerk.cps@lacity.org>
Subject: RE: FW: Public Comment Submission Validation - Council File No.: 24-0771
 
This is very disturbing.
 
Many, many people submitted comments that you did not post – and you are saying if you don’t feel like posting comments
that people take the time to send, then they should send you PDFs?
Why isn’t that stated clearly on all your submission guidelines?
It is not only an inconvenience, but unethical that you claim this is a public posting system that works – but it really doesn’t.
 
Please post the comment I sent you – it is below and I just resent by clicking the send button below -  so you should have it in
your system at least once but more likely twice.
 
Can you let me know when you receive it? I apologize for any inconvenience.
Thank you.
 
Judy Branfman
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